
From: Leung, Patrick (POL)
To: Jalipa, Brent (BOS); Kao, Ryan (POL); Aroche, Diana (POL)
Subject: RE: Board File No. 231162 - Accept and Expend Grant and Amend the Annual Salary Ordinance - Retroactive -

Board of State and Community Corrections - Organized Retail Theft Prevention Grant Program - $15,326,301
Date: Monday, December 11, 2023 9:51:49 PM

The Department is requesting retroactive approval for the ordinance to allow for currently planned
retail theft blitz operations during the holiday shopping period to be charged to the grant once the
ordinance is fully adopted. The grant performance period starts October 1, 2023 and the earliest
adoption date of the ordinance will be early January. This will allow eligible overtime costs from the
blitz operations to be retroactively billed as grant activities.   If retroactive approval is not granted,
then the grant activities during this period will not be able to be billed, and only prospective
activities after passage of the ordinance can be billed.
 
Patrick Leung
San Francisco Police Department
Chief Financial Officer
Fiscal Division

1245 3rd Street, 6th Floor
San Francisco, CA 94158
patrick.n.leung@sfgov.org
415-837-7213 (work)
 

From: Jalipa, Brent (BOS) <brent.jalipa@sfgov.org> 
Sent: Monday, December 11, 2023 11:48 AM
To: Leung, Patrick (POL) <patrick.n.leung@sfgov.org>; Kao, Ryan (POL) <ryan.kao@sfgov.org>;
Aroche, Diana (POL) <diana.aroche@sfgov.org>
Subject: Board File No. 231162 - Accept and Expend Grant and Amend the Annual Salary Ordinance -
Retroactive - Board of State and Community Corrections - Organized Retail Theft Prevention Grant
Program - $15,326,301
 
Good morning,
 
The following item was heard at the Budget & Finance Committee on December 6, 2023, and
forwarded to the full Board for December 12, 2023:
 

File No. 231162 - Accept and Expend Grant and Amend the Annual Salary Ordinance -
Retroactive - Board of State and Community Corrections - Organized Retail Theft Prevention
Grant Program - $15,326,301

 
The legislation authorizes “retroactive” approval.  Due to the full Board’s concerns regarding
“retroactive” approvals, please make sure you – or a department representative - will be in
attendance to answer any questions or concerns when the full Board considers these matters.
 
If you would like to include additional written explanation regarding the “retroactive” approval to
the full Board of Supervisors, please forward to me and I will disseminate to the Members and



include in the legislative file.
 
Thank you for your continued collaboration on the legislative process.
 
Regards,
Brent Jalipa
Assistant Clerk
Board of Supervisors - Clerk's Office
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 244
San Francisco, CA 94102
(415) 554-7712 | Fax: (415) 554-5163
brent.jalipa@sfgov.org | www.sfbos.org
 
(VIRTUAL APPOINTMENTS) To schedule a “virtual” meeting with me (on Microsoft Teams), please
ask and I can answer your questions in real time.


